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The Newsletter of Peterborough Art Society

November 2017.
Dear Member
Here we are almost at the end of another year. Time to think about the next few months and what is coming up for our society. There are some exciting demonstrations and events planned for next year, giving us all plenty to take part in.

Christmas Party time is almost here. Monday 4th December is where we invite all our members to come along and end our year by having some fun. No members fee to pay that evening.  We had plenty of members attend last year, and we are hoping even more of you will this year.
We are once again holding a ‘Pass the Parcel’ game as we did last year. It was so much fun, lots of giggles and smiles. We would ask you to bring something for pass the parcel (see Carole’s item for details). We will also be having a musical ending to our party, but for a longer period than last year. The party will start off as usual, with a great fun quiz, kindly set by John Herbert.  Prizes for the winners.
A details about our Christmas party and our Vice Chairman’s piece are as follows:-

++++++++++++++++++
At our 4th December meeting we are holding our wonderful, annual Christmas Party for members. We would like to ask members to bring along a present wrapped in Christmas paper, for our ‘Pass the Parcel’ game, to be played after our refreshments – it needn’t be anything expensive or even art related, for example, a box of biscuits or chocolates, or some drawing pencils or pad of paper.  But we would ask that you then, as last year, wrap a further three layers around the parcel, with an item such as a small chocolate bar, a small bag of sweets, or an art item, such as a pencil or rubber, inside each layer. This way we can ensure everyone gets to take home a few items each, whilst also having great fun opening them all.

Please remember to bring some nibbles with you for refreshment time after the quiz. Just a small amount of something– like a few sausage rolls, mince pies, crisps, or any other seasonal or yummy morsel you can think of. We have plenty of soft drinks and wine, so don’t worry about those. Then we will hold the raffle, where we have some lovely extra prizes.
The evening will be finished off with some lovely music and witty ditties, as we did last year. Everyone felt that it was a bit rushed last year, so we are allowing some extra time this year. 

The evening will probably not finish until around 9.45 to 9.50. So plan on being slightly later than normal. We want you all to have fun. NO FEE TO PAY, it’s free for our Chistmas party evening.

Kind regards, Carole Boyer, Secretary, Peterborough Art Society
                                        ++++++++++++++++++

We now seem to be well into Autumn/winter proper with the clocks changing and the earlier nights setting in. 

Further to last month regarding the closure of the cafe exhibition at Thorpe Hall, my intention will be to remove all the paintings on behalf of members and contact them individually about collection from me. Alternatively, if you want to collect yourself, then that is ok, but should be as soon after Christmas as possible. Also please notify me in advance and before Christmas.

On the possible alternative exhibition venue at the Cathedral, I am afraid things are progressing exceeding slow. I keep having to visit the Cathedral office to chase them for information. I was promised an email nearly two weeks ago. I will keep trying.

The CPSO rehearsals drawing and painting sessions will progress in the new year. I will advise as soon as I have the details.

As you all know by now, The Key Theatre Exhibition now appears to be back on track as Carole’s emails to members, so fingers crossed.
Best Wishes Phil Hemsley, Vice Chairman, Peterborough Art Society
                                                               ++++++++++++++++++
Next important meeting coming up after Christmas is the AGM, when you can all have your say in the way the society is run or what you would like to see us all do/take part in, in the coming year.
Although we already have a full programme of evenings and demonstrations, your ideas are needed. What do you want to see, is it more painting nights? Is it particular activities? More en plein air painting sessions? It is up to you to let us know your suggestions, and put it to other members to see how popular the ideas are. 
A suggestion has been put forward at our committee meeting, that we look at including members who are artists that produce sculptures, 3D art, so that they can be included in our exhibitions. Broadening our scope as an art society.
Start thinking about what you want to put forward for the AGM on Monday 15th January 2018. Carole will be writing to members before that date, and those of you who will not be able to attend, will have the opportunity to put ideas forward before the meeting.
Last thing - Remember the Painting Fruit Challenge. Bring your pictures (framed or unframed) to the Critique meeting in February where we will find the winners. More on how this will work, nearer the time.
Best wishes 

John Bailey. Chairman, Peterborough Art Society
